
Travel Ball Teams using the Batting Cage General Rules  

  

1. Coaches have to be background checked. If already a SHDY or BabeRuth approved coach, no 

additional background check required. The cost of the background check must be paid by the 

travel team.  

  

2. All players must fill out a current online SHDY or Babe Ruth player application, have birth 

certificate, and pay signup fee. If not a SHDY or Babe Ruth player, the player must pay the 

signup fee. The fee is nonrefundable. Application is good from January 1 to December 31 of 

each year. If the player is playing SHDY or Babe Ruth, no additional fees will apply for one 

season.   

  

3. Must have proof of team insurance and submit a copy to the league to be kept on file. The 

insurance must have an added insurance rider listed for South Hill Dixie Youth and the Town of 

South Hill.  

  

4. A copy of the team’s player roster must be submitted to the league and kept current with player 

changes.  

  

  

5. Each team will name a person responsible for cleanup, assuring the batting cage is locked, lights 

are off, heat is off, and all items put up. The persons contact information must be provided, 

preferably the team’s manager.  

  

6. Team will follow all current batting cage rules which are online and posted on the wall.  

  

7. Travel team usage will be scheduled around SHDY and Babe Ruth scheduled practices. Mainly 

practice times will be available on Saturdays and Sundays.  

  

8. If the above rules are not followed. The SHDY/Babe Ruth Board upon review of the problem it is 

having with the team not following rules, has the right to discontinue any team’s usage of the 

batting cage.  


